Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 
Notes from Meeting
Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 23rd August 2017. 
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	
	
	

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Ian Robbins
	IR
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Practice Manager

	
	John Bridgett
	JB
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	

	
	David Rushton
	DR
	

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Judy Samuel
	JS
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	
	Ken Byatt
	
	

	
	Norma Crowther
	
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	
	

	
	
	
	


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	
	
	
	

	1.
	Apologies – As listed.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Matters arising – Meeting 21st June.
PPG Notice Board. – SB advised that the literature relating to ‘Telehealth’ was displayed but that it was rather small – not very eye-catching. 
After a short discussion SB agreed to acquire some Healthwatch ‘Choosing Well’ posters for display.

Phlebotomy. - IR reported an unexpected development.  The CCG were now offering additional hours for a clinic in Leek on Friday mornings.  Welcome news and a step towards re-instating the service that had been ‘lost’. 

SB was progressing this.  Clinic will be shared by three Leek Practices in the same way as the Monday morning one, which is now being fully utilised. Update at next meeting.

Thursday Surgeries/GP Recruiting. -  SB reported that the Thursday afternoon experiment was going well.  GP contracts change in September when it is expected that Thursday opening will be a requirement.  

GP replacement recruitment is meeting with some success with the prospect of a new GP starting in November (part time, salaried.)  These two factors will most likely result in the return to surgery hours prior to Dr Sissons’ retirement.
There was a short discussion about the range of services currently offered on Thursdays.
	SB

IR/SB
	a.s.a.p.

	
	
	
	

	3.
	Feedback from Locality Meeting 25th July.

Notes circulated 10.8.17.  IR highlighted:

Book recommended (by Roger Ward, Park Medical PPG) – ‘The Appointment’ by Dr Easton. An insight into patient appointments from a GP perspective.

Care Homes – Concerns shared regarding the quality of care being delivered.  Some inspections by Healthwatch significant variations in staffing levels/consistency of the same. 

Concerns shared regarding the withdrawal of services from The Moorlands – sexual health, contraception, smoking cessation – Not good for Moorlands residents and will add to the burden of GPs.

JS commented that the good record in reducing teenage pregnancies was at risk. 

Sustainability and Transformation Programme for our area has been judged as ‘needs most improvement’ by NHS England, highlighting the fact that this is being centrally driven.  This situation is not good for North Staffs patients. 

JS commented that she is involved as a patient rep and that her STP Group had not yet met. 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	4.
	Significant Events.

Papers tabled by SB and contents discussed at length. Every Practice is required to identify, record and report upon incidents where things had gone wrong/and or where lessons can be learned – not necessarily patient complaints.

Activity is staff lead. Total significant events recorded for the year under review is 21, reduced from 51 in the previous year. May be due to under-recording as there have been a number of new recruits to the admin staff.

In future ‘compliments’ are to be added – PPG request.
This was a useful exercise in helping PPG members understand some of the staffing issues at the Practice. 
	SB
	

	
	
	
	

	5.
	‘Care Navigation.’

On the agenda because a number of PPG members had heard the title used but did not know what it was.

SB outlined the details:

This is a model of service demand management that is being piloted across the country in GP Practices. Targeted at ‘phone calls from patients although could include face to face contacts.

Our Practice Staff presently undergoing training- online studies and workshops. Likely to be rolled out in Sept/October. 

 Aim is to identify the appropriate service for patients on first contact, thereby reducing the number of ‘staff encounters’ for the patient and to reduce demands on GPs. 

Discussions followed. 

JS noted that there were similarities with the use of the 111 Service triage.

MQ identified that ‘phone calls would take longer, creating backlogs?

KG was concerned that ‘patient demography’ could be an obstacle – the timid or upset patient? 

LJR noted that this would increase pressure on already busy Receptionists.

IR felt that there might be issues for hard of hearing patients. – Mentioned a PPG Member at Park Medical who had delivered ‘deaf awareness’ training to staff there. – IR/SB to see if this training could be extended to our Practice.

MQ asked for this to be on the agenda for the next meeting – by way on an update - seen as a significant change in service delivery.

AGREED -  PPG Members could volunteer as ‘patients’ for Staff training if thought useful.
	IR/SB

IR
SB/ALL
	(Email 23.8)

	
	
	
	

	6.
	CCG Website Meeting.  7th Sept. Hanley.

IR had received an invite from the CCG to participate in an hour-long meeting to discuss the development of a ‘members only’ area for PPGs.

IR could not now attend and sought a volunteer. None present able to attend due to prior commitments. Members NOT present to be advised.  Can anyone go? Details from IR.
Apologies to be given and other Leek PPGs asked to represent our interests if they attend.
	IR/ALL
IR/ALL
	7th Sept. 11am.

(Emails 23.8)

	
	
	
	

	7.
	Patient Survey.
MQ tabled his latest draft for the PPG Survey and took the meeting through the changes made following feedback from the last meeting.

MQ also tabled an alternative survey, ‘Central Practice Assessment Questionnaire (CPAQ), which is University produced and available online at no cost.

Both documents were discussed at length.

SB indicated that the GPs had agreed with the content of the draft prepared by MQ, a significant factor.

The MQ draft had been piloted with some success. 

Following round the table discussions it was

AGREED that:

The GPAQ format would be discarded.

The amended MQ draft would form the basis of the PPG Survey.

Provisional dates for implementation of the survey BY PPG MEMBERS:

Wednesday 4th October. ‘Flu Clinic. 3-7pm.
Thursday 10th October. Walk in clinic. PM.

Thursday 19th October. Walk in clinic. AM.

Wednesday 8th November. ‘Flu clinic. 9-12noon.

TWO volunteers for each session. 

More dates to be identified if required.

AIM – to have provisional analysis by year end.
MQ received thanks from ALL present for the work that he had put into the formulation of the survey documents.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	8. 
	‘Flu clinics.

Mostly covered under Item 7.  SB advised that they were going ahead on the dates given. Patients could walk in, would be registered, called to practitioner’s room, injected, details recorded on system. 

DR mentioned that he had heard that the ‘flu injection was effective for 3 months and that the primary risk was to be found in December onwards.  Were the October/November dates too early?
SB agreed to obtain a medical view and feed it back to the members.
	DR/SB
	a.s.a.p.

	
	
	
	

	9.
	Any Other Business.

As a member of the CCG’s Patient Congress, JS provided feedback for a meeting last week.

Main points were:

1. Care Navigation – See Agenda item 5.

2. Development of dementia friendly practices. SB commented that this Practice was interested in this but it was in the early stages. (Future Agenda Item).

3. CCG Autumn campaign – ‘Antibiotic Cards’ to be handed to patients to explain why antibiotics had NOT been prescribed.

4. CCG Autumn campaign targeting GPs, Pharmacists and Patients in an effort to reduce the huge financial waste arising from over prescribing and the safe disposal of un-used medications. 
IR mentioned a public consultation aimed at reducing the list of medications to be prescribed. SEE CGG circulation.
	IR/SB

ALL
	Circ. By email. 23.8.17.

	
	
	
	

	10
	Next Meeting:

Wednesday 18th October 2017. 10a.m.
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